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Meeting Notes
Meeting Outcomes:
· Discuss MALAC’s mission, goals, and agenda items for future meetings
· Share information on the status of the Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act in Maryland and the State Plan revisions
· Share recent changes within the Office of Adult Education & Literacy Services to address both organizational and programmatic needs
· Solicit ideas for FY19 priorities
Welcome and Introductions: Irene Lee, Chair and Terry R. Gilleland Jr., Co-Chair
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.  Ms. Lee welcomed members and guests. Members and guests introduced themselves by stating their name, organization and a priority they are working on. New members were acknowledged.  Mr. Gilleland announced that, based on guidance from the Office of the Attorney General, the MALAC meetings now fall under the Open Meeting Act and must meet the requirements of the act. Moving forward, the agenda will be posted on the DLLR web site prior to the meetings as well as the roster of members and the meeting minutes. In addition, meetings will be open to the public to attend. Each attendee stated their name, organization, and one organizational priority. Mr. Gilleland reminded members that the Council has evolved since its formation and that it works to ensure that adult education stays at the forefront of decision making along with workforce while implementing WIOA. The MALAC mission was distributed. Members were asked to review the mission to determine if it needs to be updated.  Suggestions can be forwarded to Mr. Terry Gilleland at terry.gilleland@maryland.gov prior to the next meeting. 
WIOA in Maryland: Where are We?: Jim Rzepkowski, Assistant Secretary, DWDAL and Erin Roth
Director of Policy, DWDAL
MD WIOA Combined State Plan - The WIOA State Plan is in the process of being revised, as required by the federal partners. The updates will enhance the plan while the vision of the plan remains intact. The revisions are based on what has been learned over the past two years that will improve the services provided. In addition to the required partners (WIOA Titles I, II, III, IV) and the added partners (TANF, Trade Adj. Assistance, Jobs for Veterans, and Reentry) additional partners will be added to the revised plan. New partners in the plan are: DHCD Community Services Block Grant, DLLR Unemployment Insurance and the Senior Community Services Employment Program. Expanding the WIOA system ensures that Maryland’s jobseekers and employers are provided with a high quality, comprehensive and integrated system that meets the demands of the current labor market. 
Career Pathways and Co-Enrollment Grant – This grant encourages co-enrollment between WIOA Title II (adult education) students into Title I programs (workforce). This is indicative of what is happening across the country. 

Reentry Initiative – Navigators are being hired to provide reentry services to individuals released from correctional facilities around the state. The navigators will be strategically located within five jurisdictions (either where the state correctional facilities are located or where a large reentry population settles) to connect returning citizens to employment and training opportunities. 

Maryland Business Works – Maryland Business Works is an incumbent worker training program. DLLR partners with businesses to support employer strategies for retention, growth and expansion. The project requires a dollar for dollar match by the employer. Training funds can be used to for skills upgrade, to prepare employees to earn a high school diploma and to create new opportunities for new hires in demand occupations and skills.
Office of Adult Education & Literacy Services: Terry R. Gilleland, Jr., Co-Chair and Members

New Adult Instructional Services Chief -  Dr. Ellen Beattie was introduced to the members. She began her position on February 14, 2018. The position was vacated by Michelle Frazier who retired on February 28, 2018 after serving ten (10) years in the position and over thirty (30) years to the State of Maryland.
State Highway Administration Initiative –  SHA and DLLR are partnering to set up adult literacy and GED® preparation for incumbent workers. The initiative would provide education services through a local adult education provider for SHA employees who lack a high school diploma. Currently, over 500 SHA employees do not have a high school diploma. State Highway Administration will fund the initiative. 

GED® Testing Office – As of January 22, 2018, GED® testers are able to request and purchase a transcript of GED® scores online.  This is part of a broader initiative to streamline operations within the office while enhancing customer/constituent service for the general public.  In addition, GED® graduates now are able to request and purchase a duplicate copy of their Maryland High School Diploma.



   
Closing Discussion: Irene Lee, Chair and Terry Gilleland Jr., Co-Chair
Future Meetings:  – Any suggestions of topics for future meetings send to terry.gilleland@maryland.gov

Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 am. 
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